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From Chairperson Salter’s point of view, the board’s concerns had 

yard. The 20’ x 30’ structure will have smooth Hardie lap siding with 5.5” exposure, asphalt shingles, 

and Kerry Pham are seeking approval to install a new 14’ x 28’ in

decking and a 1’ high stucco retaining wall. The screen enclosure 

Ms. Pham presented to the board. Chairperson Salter read North Hill’s comments



from the application. Ms. Pham replied that she would be open to the board’s recommendations and 

building that we haven’t seen in the historic districts before. It would be a little out of 

Advisor Pristera thought minimal to no attachment is better, but it’s still a structure that has never 

At the expense of setting a precedent, Board Member Fogarty didn’t think 
, “in the case of a 

the architectural or historic value of the building.” This would be considered an addition and, in his 

10(2)d.2.ii.b would apply, “in 

vicinity.” Because of this, he also could not support the enclosure since it did not fit within the historic 



10(2)d.2.ii.(a) in that, “in the case of a proposed 

architectural or historic value of the building,” and 12

(2’).

28(c)(1) will apply: “proposed plans shall be approved 

compatible with the built environment of the governmental center district.”



Preservation Planner Harding clarified that the development was consistent with the city’s Land 

requirement while clearly designating the structure’s frontage on Alcaniz Street and providing off

it could not be classified as a “lot of record” since 

to be 3.5’ x 3’ x 3.5’ which is standard for the CRA Urban Design Overlay District and has 

version of this project was denied in July 2021. As previously discussed, the building’s small footprint 



is due to compliance with district’s zoning requiremen
and a 15’ required visibility triangle at the corner of Alcaniz and La Rua Streets. The new position of 

with those reviewed in July. These include “Pewter Gray” asphalt shingles, smooth profile Hardie 
clad windows with exterior muntins, and a“Blanched Pine” body with “Very Black” trim. 

’s

clarification that the finished floor elevation be a minimum of 18” above adjacent grade. Board 
Member Mead provided the amendment that at the applicant’s election, he could submit 

“L” addition or

Chairperson Salter presented North Hill’s comments and 

ent around the house per the owner’s request



crimp metal roof, and supported by a 6” x 6” steel column. A metal gutter and 







and that 6’ 

Salter’s mortar discussion. Mr. Zielinski stated he 



–

It is not within the building official’s duties to issue restrictions on the use of a door / shutter and he 



27(f)(4)d.5 which states, “solid or 

surfaces”. It would appear, then, to be a specific prohibition that can be enforced and so long as it remains not 
visible, it would remain outside of ARB’s purview. 






